Culture and Distance Learning Support
This session will commence with a short presentation of the issues and implementation of a peer mentor scheme for new-to-Massey Māori extramural students. The ‘personal’ or ‘whānau’ approach, adopted by Māori-extramural-student-learning-advisors was found to be important.  Students were invited to belong to a Māori Extramural@ Massey whānau group through: an introduction letter; phone call-out; orientation visits; and a mentor support network programme.  The phone calls and orientation visits, early in semester, gave Māori learning advisors opportunity to deal with students’ academic and pastoral issues at a critical time.  Māori language and cultural etiquette were used to communicate with students.  Mentors provided the on-going face-to-face support to mentees within their locations. Survey evaluations indicated that the programme contributed in part to student’s achievement.  I would like the discussion to provide feedback from other practitioners about their experiences with distance students’ orientation, peer mentor approaches, and programme evaluation.
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